
Clifton Reynes and Newton Blossomville Joint Parish Council 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council 

Wednesday 25th April 2018 
Held at Newton Blossomville Reading Room 

 
Councillors present: Councillors David Swanston (Chair), Gerry Cronin, Louise Evans and 
Simon Rees. 
 
Also present: Adele Boughton (Clerk) and members of the public 
 
1. To receive apologies for non-attendance – Councillor Andrew Brown 
2.  To receive any Declarations of Interest – None. 
3. To receive and approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 28th 

February 2018 – the minutes were approved and signed. 
4. Financial report  Bank Reconciliation-  Newton Blossomville and Clifton Reynes 
 

Balance per Bank Statement as at  

 

March 2018 

 

REPRESENTED 
BY     

  
Bank  Account 
28/02/18 

 
 
 
 
1,376.78   

  
Savings Account  
31/05/17 16,642.21   

      

    18,018.99   

        

  Other expenses -77.00   

  Other Income 1,480.98   

      

       

      

  Balance 19,422.97   

        

      

     

  

 
 
 
Balance in bank 
account as at  
29/03/18 

 
£2,780.76   

  

 Balance in 
savings account 
31/05/17  16,642.21   

  

 
 
 
Balance 19,422.97   

 

   



 

 

Purchases for approval-Adele will chase up Marcus Young for quote on six bins. 
 

 
5.Planning 

 
Application no: 18/00882/PANAGC 

:Proposal:  The conversion of an agricultural building to two, two single residential properties 

At: The Granary  Newton Lodge Farm  Spring Lane  Clifton Reynes  Olney-No Objection. 

 

Application no: 18/00881/PANAGC 

:Proposal:  The conversion of an agricultural building to a single residential property 

At: The Poultry Shed At Costerpits Farm  Clifton Road  Newton Blossomville -No Objection    

 

The new gate access on Turvey Road has been reported to Cllr Sawnston as having had 

had the river bank dug away. Councillor Swanston has contacted the environment agency. 

- 
6.General Maintenance of NB and CR 

In regards to the badger excavations at Norman's Bush, a response has been received from 

MKC and is being looked into. 

The councillors have reported various potholes. 

A new contractor Marcus Young has been appointed to clear the dog bins. 

 
       Reports – Chair, David Swanston  
             -Eighty Houses in Newton Lane, Turvey, withdrawn appeal, put in a new planning 

application. 
             -Petsoe Manor Bridal way-concerns with regards to access.  
             -Silent Solider, £100 per solider silhouette, still deciding if NB has one the ward 

councillor money will be split equally between NB and CR. 
 

       Ward Councillors-  
 
Councillors –  
 
Simon Rees –Fence by Clifton in the river, taken out and it has now gone, Louise had 
an email to say it will be repaired via MKC. 
 
Louise Evans   
-Update on phone box removal, only commit to two years from when the apparatus is    

out.       
-Request for a bin in Clifton Reynes, not viable due to associated costs. 
 
Gerry Cronin – Nothing. 
 



Andy Brown – Non Attendance 
 

7. Public Participation . 
            - Villagers asked to contact MKC to report potholes. 
 
 

The next meeting is 7.30pm on 27th June 2018 Annual Public and Parish Meeting 
2018 at Newton Blossomville Reading Room. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.55 pm. 
 
Signed ………………………………………………………. Chairman      Dated 
…………………………………… 

 


